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It’s beginning to feel a lot like CHRISTMAS! 

 

 

 

 

All classes are buzzing with excitement about our 
many end-of-year fun activities, kicking off with this 
weekend’s Carols on the Green, at our local RSL. 
Our little choir will perform, which will be a special 
treat. Choir members should arrive at the RSL no 
later than 5:30pm and look for Mrs Stone, our 
conductor. 

Next Thursday, we are excited to present our 
Celebrate! Event. Today’s newsletter has lots of 
information about our special night, so be sure to 
read up so as not to miss any of the fun. 

 

Industrial Action TOMORROW 
As communicated via yesterday’s note, the NSW Teachers’ Federation has called teacher 
members to attend a meeting tomorrow morning at locations throughout the state. Many Tanilba 
Bay teachers will be attending this meeting. 

The school will be open and operational at its usual time tomorrow, but with reduced supervision. 
Children arriving at school at their regular time should go directly to the Hall, where available staff 
will be allocated to provide supervised activities.  

Normal school operations will resume at 10.30am, at which time students will go to their classrooms 
for a roll call. Our concern is to make sure that all students are safely accounted for, so will have 
the following procedures in place: 

• Students arriving at their regular time (8.30-9.05) are to go directly to the Hall, where they 
will be signed in 

Here comes Santa Claus… 

or at least his elf! 
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• Students arriving between 9.00-10.30am must also go to the Hall 
• Students arriving at 10.30 may go directly to their classrooms 
• Any child arriving after 11.00 must be signed in at the office as a late arrival. 

Any child who is away from school tomorrow due to industrial action will not have that absence 
recorded as Late/Unjustified. The Department of Education has a special code for industrial 
action, so such absences don’t go on children’s records. 

Both Ms Sawyer and Mr Harris will be on site tomorrow morning, so if you have any questions or 
concerns don’t hesitate to ask. 

Feeling the CAMP love…. 

BIG snaps must go to the fabulous teachers who made Camp possible for our Stage 3 students 
last week. We really missed having our ‘big kids’ at school, but loved keeping track of their exploits 
on Facebook. We asked the students to share a lesson they had learned at Camp that would 
help them in their lives. Nate said “Face your Fears”, which is a super great lesson to learn.  

Sending a child off to Camp for a week (!) is not easy for mums and dads. We very much 
appreciate the trust you place in us when you do, and the children grow enormously in 
confidence and independence. Thank you to Camp organisers Dr Marchant and Mr Gattenhof, 
and to all supervising teachers and assistants: Mr Debrincat, Mr Hughes, Mrs Monaghan, Mrs 
Morley, and Mrs Stephenson. We really appreciate you. 

DON’T MISS IT! Special activities from now to year’s end 

 

*Also Presentation Day at Hunter River HS – the High School is aware of the clash but it was unavoidable 

  

Week Monday Tuesday Wed Thursday Friday 

9 9th Dec 
2020 Class Letters 
sent home 

10th Dec 
 

11th Dec 
1/2BF Tanilba 
Shores Outing 

12th Dec 
Celebrate! 
Performance Night 

13th Dec 
TRANSITION VISITS 
JUMP ROPE FOR 
HEART 
Talent Show 
FINAL 
Santa Visit 

10 16th Dec 
Presentation Day* 
9.30am 
 
 

17th Dec 
Year 6 Farewell  
Reports go home 

18th Dec 
Last Day: 
MUFTI 

Office Open 
9.00-3.00pm 

Office Open until 
12 noon 
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Celebrate! 
We’re excited as Celebrate! Is just around the corner. Here’s the NEED-TO-KNOW list: 

• This year’s Performance Night is outdoors, on Oval 1 

• Gates open at 4.45pm – please do not arrive before then 

• One entrance only, large car park gate at the front of the school 

• The back gate will not be open on Celebrate! Night – parking will be available in the 

Habitat by special arrangement or park on the foreshore and saunter along the 

boardwalk (Do not park in No Standing zones or driveways) 

• Security on the gate to check that no alcohol is brought onto the school site 

• Celebrate! kicks off at 5.30pm, with Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 students performing first 

• Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 students are to arrive between 5.00-5.15pm, and be taken by 

their parent/carer straight to the classroom, where they will be signed in 

• Students sit with their class and teacher until after their whole stage performs 

• After ES1 and S1 finish performing, children will move to the Basketball Court, where they 

are to be signed out by their parent/carer 

• After signed out, your child is under your supervision – please keep them with you to enjoy 

the rest of the show, or keep track if they go to food stall or adventure playground, as 

classrooms and Oval 2 are out of bounds during performances. 

• The show will be finished and everyone off the grounds by 8.00pm 

• There are no tickets and the show is being provided by the school free-of-charge as a gift 

to our school community 

• Bring a picnic rug, camp chairs etc to sit on – there will be minimal seating provided as it’s 

a relaxed outdoor event 

• The school is providing costumes, props etc 

• Bring a picnic or some $ to buy from the food stall, manned by our local Lions Club 

• Event is ALCOHOL and SMOKE-FREE (Illegal to have alcohol or smoke on site – security will 

be on the gate to check) 

• There will be a display in the Hall of artworks and other products from Stage 3 electives – 

this area is out of bounds to students unless accompanied by a parent/carer 

• Student toilets will be open for children’s use only. Adults may use the Porta-Loos that will 

be provided or the Disabled Toilet across from the Hall. 

Our teachers are excited about presenting our performance night in this new format and 

hope you have a great night.  
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THE DAY AFTER: Transition Visits and Jump Rope 

In case your child is tempted to sleep in post-Celebrate! they need to know that the day after, 
Friday, is the day we will be having our Transition Visits. In the morning, children will go to meet 
their 2020 teachers and spend some time in their new classrooms.  In the middle session, we will 
have our annual JUMP ROPER FOR HEART exhibition. Parents wishing to check it out should arrive 
at 11.30am for a 11.40 start. 
 

Mr Tim Harris 

Deputy Principal 

  
Stage 2 

What an amazing year we have had!  There are too many highlights to mention although our 
Great Aussie Bush Camp was amazing.  

We are so excited for ‘Celebrate’ next week and we have been polishing our performance item 
for the big night. 

Recently, in 4W, we talked about aerodynamics, resistance, lift, thrust and general forces of motion 
so that we could design a new sleigh for Santa.  Some of us took a very modern approach, some 
sleighs have hints of the old sleigh with some aerodynamic changes and a few stuck with the 
traditional design with a few mod cons. 

3H have created their own Christmas baubles and talked about designs, symmetry, colour and 
traditions.  

 

Thank you to all our families who worked with us this year.  We look forward to seeing all of you at 
‘Celebrate’ 

 

Lisa Walker 

Stage 2 Assistant Principal 
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